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I hope this note finds you and your family well and that your Easter break was a relaxing and enjoyable one. I would like to bring you up to date with some of the events and activities which have taken place since our last newsletter and to bring some issues to your attention.

Seachtain na Gaeilge;

Our annual celebration and promotion of the Irish language took place from the 13th – 16th March. Children were encouraged and rewarded for using Gaeilge throughout the school week. As part of this, children had the opportunity to recite poems and songs over the school intercom which they greatly enjoyed. The highlight of the week was the Ceoilchoirm which was a most enjoyable afternoon for all. Thanks to Ms. Callaghan who co-ordinated the events for the week.
Sport & Quizzes;

Well done to our boys soccer team who are FAI 7 a-side county champions. Our girls and boys have begun their gaelic football competition for the year and we wish them well. Many boys and girls were part of quiz teams who represented our school with distinction recently. Special mention to the Cumann na mBunscol team who qualified for the Ulster final and placed in the top 10 and the Garda quiz team who won their section.
Debating;

Our debate team have worked extremely hard preparing to take part in events which were held in our own and in neighbouring schools over the last few months. Great credit is due to Mr. Winston and Mrs. Gardiner for the work undertaken in helping the team develop their public speaking and debating skills. The children involved did the school proud in every outing this year.
School Garden;

Mrs. Doherty and Owen are overseeing the planting of vegetables and flowers in our school garden. All of the children in the school will have the opportunity to participate in some aspect of the work going on in the garden.

Book Fair;

The book fair was a huge success once again this year with €2703 being raised for purchase of books for the school library. Thanks to Mrs. Breslin for co-ordinating the event and the Parents’ Association for providing support also.
Friends for Life;

This programme has been delivered to 5th & 6th classes over the last number of weeks. Many thanks to all the parents who attended the information evening in relation to the programme.
Confirmation and Communion;

Congratulations to all our 6th class pupils who made their Confirmation on February 11th. Great thanks is due to Mrs. Daly and Mr. Reynolds for preparation of the children for this important sacrament. I would like to thank our Parents’ Association who provided refreshments in the school after Confirmation and will be doing the same after First Holy Communion this year. Our Communion ceremony will take place on Saturday May 13th. Ms. Mc Geehan and Ms. Duignan have been busy preparing the children for the sacrament and we thank them for their work in this regard.
Music lessons;
Music lessons have begun on Tuesdays after school. Guitar, tin whistle and keyboard are being taught by Mrs. Carr, Ms. Ferry and Ms. Duignan. Lessons will run until the end of May and they will recommence early in the 2017/2018 school year.
Morning and End of Day Routines;
Supervision is only provided from 9am each morning. The Board of Management does not take responsibility for children on school grounds before this time. All parents are asked to be on time to collect children at home time, especially our youngest pupils collected at 2pm. 
Traffic;

I must make the usual request for patience and common sense when dropping off and collecting children. Please do not turn right to go towards town if you are exiting the school from the left lane. There is strictly no exiting from the lower car park at busy drop off and collection times.
School Closures;
Please note; our school will be closed on Monday 1st May for the Bank Holiday and on Tuesday May 23rd for a curriculum planning day. 
Code of Conduct;

This code was reviewed within the school during the last term. The revised code was ratified by the Board of Management before Easter and is now available on the school website.
First Aid;

A first aid station is manned by school staff each day as part of yard duty. This is for children who have had an accident in the playground to receive basic treatment. We do not have the capacity to allow children to sit inside over break times (exceptions are made for children with broken limbs). If you consider your child ill or not well enough to go outside please do not send them to school. For insurance reasons any child coming to school on crutches must have a doctor’s note recommending their use. 
Mobile Phones;

Pupils are not permitted to bring mobile phones or electronic devices of any kind to school. If these items are discovered in school they will be confiscated and kept in the office until collected by a parent or guardian.
Absences;
Roll is called by 10:30 each morning. If your child is absent the Education Welfare Officer requires you to inform the school in writing of the reason for the absence on his/her return. Please note: this is necessary even if a phone call has been made to the school. 
Hair;

Parents are kindly asked to regularly check their children’s hair to ensure issues in relation to head lice can be dealt with as early as possible.
Healthy Lunches;

Parents are asked again to take note of our healthy eating policy, especially regarding treats on a Friday. No child should bring crisps, full packets of chewy sweets or jellies (i.e. skittles, starburst, haribo etc.) for their treat. I would appeal to all parents to heed this policy for the benefit of the health of all our pupils.
Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter.
Le gach dea ghuí,
_____________________   
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